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27 October 2023 

Roadworks in Jennyfields 
Dear Parents / Carers, 
 
We have been informed of the following planned roadworks and wanted to communicate this 
with you. 
 
Northern Gas will soon begin their mains replacement work in Jennyfield Drive, Harrogate area. 
They will be replacing the old metallic gas mains with new, more durable plastic ones. We are 
assured that the work has been carefully planned with North Yorkshire County Council and will 
take approximately 11 weeks to carry out, with a planned completion date of 15 December 
2023. 
 
During the work there will be temporary traffic management near to school. However, most of 
this has been planned within the Autumn Half Term break and we hope that it will not impact 
travelling to and from school too much. We have been informed that the surrounding area will 
remain under temporary traffic management. 
 
Please ensure that you allow time for this potential disruption to ensure that your children are 
on time for school and that you are not late to collect them. Children can become anxious if 
they are late for the start of the day, and also if they are waiting to be collected after a busy 
day. 
 
More information can be found here - Upgrading our pipes | Northern Gas Networks  
You can keep up-to-date with the works on this website by putting in the school's postcode 
(HG3 2TT) - one.network  
 
Thank you. 

 
 

Mrs Hall 
Headteacher 

 
 

http://www.saltergateschools.co.uk/
http://www.leadingaspectaward.org.uk/
https://www.northerngasnetworks.co.uk/work-in-your-area/upgradingourpipes/
https://one.network/

